[image: image1.jpg]CID/@
\_Z



[image: image2.png]



- 2 -


OEA/Ser.W/IV


CEPCIDI/doc.1024/11 


13 December 2011

Original: Spanish

RECOMMENDATIONS TO STRENGTHEN CIDI

Broad Topic 1:  Other cooperation projects to be developed in the OAS framework

(Agreed by CEPCIDI during its meeting held December 12, 2011)

After its officers were elected by CEPCIDI at the latter's 171st regular meeting, held on July 19, 2011, the Working Group to Strengthen CIDI resumed its 2011-2012 work schedule and, using a methodology proposed for that purpose, continued implementing the Work Plan CEPCIDI/GT/FORCIDI/doc.20/10 rev. 1 corr. 1).

So far, the CEPCIDI Working Group to Strengthen CIDI and its organs has held several informal and two formal meetings (the latter on November 4 and December 6, 2011), to review the working procedures to guide consideration of items in the Work Plan that are still pending and to begin consideration of Broad Topic 1:  Forms of cooperation to be developed in the OAS framework (traditional modalities used at the OAS, by FEMCIDI and others, and new forms (horizontal, triangular, South-South, and so on).  

Although the Group is continuing its consideration of Broad Topic 1, at the last formal meeting the members of the Group entrusted its Officers with presenting a recommendations report to CEPCIDI, with a view to achieving a prompt transfer of certain tasks to the Management Board of the Inter-American Agency for Cooperation and Development, which is currently preparing its Work Plan, and to the Secretariat.

The recommendations that the Working Group presented for consideration of CEPCIDI and agreed during the meeting held December 12, 2011 are as follows: 

i. To recommend to CEPCIDI that it request the Management Board of the Inter-American Agency for Cooperation and Development to prepare, a set of basic guidelines to be taken into account for incorporating horizontal, triangular, South-South, and other forms of cooperation.

ii. To promote and strengthen standing communication and coordination mechanism so as to enhance coordination between the Management Board of the IACD, the national cooperation agencies and authorities of the member states, and the CIDI organs, in order to ensure that efforts to incorporate innovative forms of cooperation have a significant impact. To that end, the Secretariat is asked to present a proposal for achieving that outcome.

iii. To underscore the need and importance of the Management Board adopting a more proactive stance, in line with its Statute, in arranging for the mobilization and securing of financial, technical, and other resources aimed at boosting partnership for development. Likewise, to request it to give the Secretariat guidelines, through CEPCIDI/CIDI, for preparing a fundraising strategy.











